STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051
Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950
E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov
www.ct.gov/csc

September 30, 2015

Kenneth C. Baldwin, Esq. Robinson & Cole LLP 280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597

RE:

DOCKET NO. 448 – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance, and operation of a telecommunications facility located at 831 Derby Milford Road, Orange, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Baldwin:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your notification letter dated September 25, 2015 regarding the surrender of the above-referenced Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need (Certificate) without prejudice. Pursuant to Condition No. 15 of the Decision & Order dated January 8, 2015 the Council hereby acknowledges your surrender of the Certificate.

The Council declares this matter to no longer be pending before this agency. Please note that if Verizon plans to pursue the 831 Derby Milford Road site in the future that such a request will need to be submitted as a new application that must follow the applicable statutory and regulatory requirements for a new application for a Certificate.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Council's office.

Very truly yours,

Melanie A. Bachman Acting Executive Director

MAB/RDM/cm

cc:

Parties and Intervenors

James Zeoli, First Selectman, Town of Orange

Council Members